PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 17, 2013
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Len Friedlund, Clerk

Ben Click, Member


Barbara Timberman, Member

Bill DeGroot, Member


MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

Fire Chief - John Welsch

Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Josh Tope

Matt Burns



Devon Liggett



Josh Doak
Casey Welsch



Cris Ries

STAFF ABSENT:
None

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Kimberly Dragos

Chad Dragos 


Meeting opened at 5:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

Chairman Drinen welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Chairman Drinen thanked everyone who helped put on the awards banquet, it turned out great and everyone had a good time.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for November 19, 2013 were approved as presented.  
CORRESPONDENCE:
None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  OCTOBER EXPENDITURES:
Chairman Drinen explained that he had come down earlier in the day, reviewed the financials.  He told the board that the reports are not as unmanageable as they were but it is still quite a lot of material to review.
They have done a good job of condensing the reports so they are easier to read.

Chief Welsch explained that line item 1400 is not at 200 per cent; there were code changes this budget year and some of the old numbers got keyed in by mistake, the actual amount spent was $480.00.  This error will be corrected by the CPA.

Office manager Ball "The volunteers used to be in the 1400 category but this year they are in 1100 category."

Member Click asked "Do you have any information on the health insurance issues?"
Chief Welsch replied "I have an appointment with the Fendley group on December 30th and I will find out then what exactly is going on.  At this point we may be looking at a 9% drop in premium but there are significant changes in our policy.  With Obamacare we can't have the $10,000.00 deductible anymore, so next month I will have more answers for you."

OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  NOVEMBER 2013:

In November we charged out $5,478.64 in ambulance billing, we received $6,071.98 in payments and our year to date ambulance income is $78,665.44.  Resident subsidy for the month was $3,194.44 bringing our year to date resident subsidy to $17,977.50.  The aging report is at $30,545.47.  We have not received any payments from state land or Highlands Fire for the bear jaw crew.
Member Timberman asked "Are we still trying to collect on the ambulance bills in collections?"
Chief Welsch replied "We will look at writing some of those off this year, but until they are collected they remain with the collection agency.  They will continue to try to collect those outstanding claims."

B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  NOVEMBER 2013
In November we had 7 medical calls, 4 fire calls and 5 special duty calls with a total of 16 calls.  We saw 3 people in the med room bring our month total to 19.  We did 4 transports and transported 5 patients to FMC.  We had 10 calls inside the district or 63% and we had 6 calls outside the district or 37%.  Our call volume has gone up this year mostly due to the smoke alarm program.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "We really haven't had any exceptional calls this month other than the chimney fire we had up on Oak.  It was a very small call volume month, which helps us save some money in overtime.  We have had the usual run of the mill calls and very little snow fall."
Chief Welsch went on to explain "We had our first CO save this month.  Carl Nelson, from the bear jaw crew, took one of our CO alarms home and Saturday the 14th that alarm saved his families lives.  The alarm went off in the middle of the night he called 911 and when Highlands got to his house (he lives in Highlands district), he found out that the house was full of CO.  He had to replace his furnace, but he and his family are very thankful to have had the alarm.  We will write that up in our next grant application for fire prevention and hopefully it will help us do more for the community."

B.
Update on Legislative issues:
Chief Welsch stated "Wednesday I am going back to the legislature to listen to Senator Crandall's committee.  I spoke with John Flynn from AFDA and Tim Hill from the professional firefighters of Arizona and we discussed potential legislation that may arise from the issues Mr. Crandall and his committee have brought up.  They are both of the opinion that fire districts are not going to go away."

"We are already set at a $3.25 cap, 8% growth cap, 5% growing on assessed value year to year and we are only allowed to tax on lowest cash value.  AFDA is proposing legislation right now that would allow us to  
go to $3.50 cap on the valuation (one time) and looking at a 5% to 8% increase overall.  The study has been completed and the findings are that with the current legislation without anything added to it, fire districts will be bankrupt by 2018, due to lowering of valuations and the caps on taxes."
Member Click asked "Could you simplify all this by coming up with an information sheet?"
Chief Welsch replied "I can do that.  What I will do is send you the Pollak report when it is out of rough draft."

Chief Welsch stated "I'm trying to get out to all the boards in my region and get more involvement of the elected officials in those districts.  If this report is correct come 2019 nothing short of incorporation will keep the fire districts alive."
DISCUSSION OF FIREFIGHTER PROGRAM GOING ON IN DALLAS, TEXAS:
Member Click said "I was the one who brought this topic up; I thought this was a program that might be utilized in our community."
Chief Welsch stated "The current thought in community paramedic program is in several stages: Health and Fitness programs, Treat and Release and Pre-visits to make sure that they have the social services that they need.  I am working on a program for this community that will build a system with a nurse practitioner that will do the follow up work for us; eventually we will develop a fire department sponsored clinic.  I will have more information after the first of the year, I've been talking to Angie Golden and we hope to have something worked out soon."
DISCUSSION AND VOTE ON THE POLICY OF LOANING TABLES AND CHAIRS:
Chairman Drinen stated "We tabled this discussion last meeting and Member Timberman volunteered to be a committee of one and come up with some ideas on how to solve the problem.  I would like her to give us her findings at this time."
Member Timberman stated "I meet with Dick and we came up with a SOP for loaning out tables.  The first requirement is that they be Auxiliary members in good standing."

Chief Welsch replied "We had a problem with commercial use, the people don't know if you are commercial or private or auxiliary members."

Chairman Drinen stated "The clip board would have the SOP for loaning out tables, a list of auxiliary members in good standing and the forms for the barrower to fill out."
Clerk Friedlund stated "I thought we were going to be able to loan the out to the community groups."
Chairman Drinen said "Most groups have an auxiliary member on them."

Member Timberman stated "The main thing is no lending to commercial businesses.  We will have a book of forms for the individuals to fill out; tables and chairs need to be brought back in 24 hours, clean and without damage."

Chairman Drinen called for a motion.  
Member Timberman moved that we accept the SOP and guidelines set by the new policy for loaning tables and chairs.  
Seconded by Member DeGroot.
Chairman Drinen called for the question.  

Ayes:  5



Nays:  0
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
Health Insurance Update
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
Health Insurance Update
CALL TO PUBLIC:
None
NEXT MEETING: January 15, 2014 at 5 PM
The meeting adjourned at 5:58 PM.

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________





       (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
PAGE  
2

